
Dear Senate Rules Committee, 
 
I provide to you today, for  your consideration that Mr. Scott McCallum-OCB Commission 
Chairperson, (who comes before you today for re-appointment) has not lived in, paid taxes in, 
and/or been a resident of Oregon, for over (2) years now, and despite the fact that such a 
requirement is identified within the application process to serve unless other wise exempted. 
 
With that said, and with the Oregon Commission for the Blind-Commission Board developing 
State program budgets, and State program policy “shouldn’t” more consideration be given to 
such State residency requirement? 
 
Furthermore, the record will reflect that Chairperson Mccallum, who is fully sighted has been 
safeguarded by the agency Director Dacia Johnson, so to do her bidding (or it would appear) 
while others who are blind have been under mind by this same person in their attempts to serve 
upon this Board. 
 
I hope you will give consideration upon this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
Randy Hauth-Blind Oregon Resident. 
 


